
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is no fear in love, but perfect love casts out fear;  
for fear has to do with punishment,  

and whoever fears has not reached perfection in love. 
1 John 4:18 

 
Dear friends, 
 
I return to this verse again and again in my life. On August 10, I had a dream in which I was surrounded by 
monsters who were ready to harm me. I woke up terrified and was puzzled as to its meaning. I learned gradually 
that the dream was warning me I was entering into a time of fear. One would think I would not need reminding 
about fear.  
 
Fear is so often with us that we do not realize its impact. Fear has become a natural way of responding to 
problems. After the dream, my granddaughter, son, and wife became ill. Questions surfaced in my mind. What if I 
get this illness? What if this illness leaves a permanent side-effect? What if they do not recover? Those questions 
were heavy with fear. 
 
Thanks to the dream, I decided as a spiritual discipline to name my fears as soon as they arrived and share them 
with God. On August 14, our son’s car was stolen out of our driveway. I feared the economic impact and 
inconvenience. What if the thieves come back to our house? What if this leads to identity theft? How can our 
family operate without a necessary car?  
 
William Sloane Coffin wrote, “Fear destroys intimacy. It distances us from each other; or makes us cling to each 
other, which is the death of freedom. Fear has so many ways to destroy life. Love alone can hold onto and 
recreate life. Only love can create intimacy, and freedom too, for when are hearts are one, nothing else has to be 
one…” We try to create a false oneness to protect us from fear. We dress alike. We spend time with people who 
share our mind-set. We build oneness around fear. Our family could buy a security system with elaborate 
cameras. We could get alarms on our cars. We could spread our fear to our neighbors. We could move to a gated 
community. We can also share our fears with God and experience God’s perfect love. When hearts are one with 
God, they are no longer ruled by fear. Perfect love casts out fear. 
 
Fear is rampant in religion, politics, and family life. How many decisions are made in fear? How often do we push 
people away out of fear? Our vision as Shiloh United Methodist Church is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 
At Shiloh we want to think, speak, and act in God’s way, not in the way of a fear-filled world. A church is a home 
for Love.  
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor John 
 
p.s. Part of this article was shared in the August 20 sermon. Our son’s car was recovered a week later and most of 
the contents (a lot of camping equipment, three iPads, and numerous other items) were unharmed. The car was 
not damaged mechanically. 
 

From the Heart 
A letter from Pastor John 



  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 

Bishop Palmer Is Coming to the District! 
Save the Date: Thurs Oct 19 at Faith Community 

 
As we turn into Fall, I look forward to what will likely be my last series of district visitations. I have named 
this series: “Grace Upon Grace” – Fall Tour. These district gatherings will have two key components: 
Teaching on the Means of Grace and Organizing the work of the new districts. Our time together will 
include Reaffirmation of Our Baptismal Vows and Celebration of Holy Communion. The gatherings will begin 
at 6:30 PM and all are welcome. The dates and locations are listed below. I cannot wait to join you and your 
District Superintendent for an exciting evening of worshipful work. You will be hearing more as we enter 
September. 
 
Thursday, 10/19/2023- Great Miami District - West Chester, Faith Community 
 

New Members Class 
September 10 and 17, 2pm 

 
Pastor John will be teaching a New Members Class at two in the afternoon on the second and third Sundays 
of September. The class will cover what it means to be a Christian, the movement of grace, beliefs, and the 
history and organization of the church. The class will give participants the information to decide about 
membership. Those who are ready to join the church will do so on September 24 during worship. Whether 
you have never joined a church before or have always been in worship, each person will learn something 
new that will be helpful for the spiritual journey. The two classes will be enjoyable and questions are 
welcomed. Please contact the church office to sign up. Sign-up helps us to prepare packets of materials and 
make sure there is enough for a class, but last-minute additions can usually be accommodated. If you have 
any questions, do not hesitate to call Pastor John. We will likely meet in Conference Room One near the 
back entrance to Shiloh by the gym. This is the first room in the youth section. 
 

Emergency Assistance Funds are Low 
 

One of the things that happens outside of our budget is the Emergency Assistance Fund. These funds are 
used to help families with rent, utilities, food, gasoline, and medications. This is a comfort ministry designed 
to encourage people who are in difficult situations. The fund is nearly depleted, and we have had to turn 
down numerous requests. If this is a ministry you would like to support, please write a check to Shiloh UMC 
and mark Emergency Assistance Fund on the memo.  
 

Sanctuary Renovation Information Meeting 
September 10, 12:15pm, Sanctuary 

 
The Sanctuary Renovation project is coming together. The project has been approved by the Sanctuary 
Renovation Committee, Trustees, and the Great Miami Valley District of the United Methodist Church. 
Before Finance and Charge Conference approval, an information meeting will take place on Sunday, 
September 10, at 12:15pm in the sanctuary. The project will be presented with time for questions. Flooring, 
seating, lighting, stained-glass, a family bathroom, and costs will be discussed. Of particular interest will be 
a brand-new approach to the stained-glass that answers numerous concerns to preserve the windows as 
they are while addressing concerns of protection, comfort, and utility loss.  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wildfires in Maui Special Offering 
 
Wind-driven wildfires on Maui have prompted evacuations and caused significant loss of life and widespread 
damage. UMCOR is coordinating with the California-Pacific Annual Conference to process an initial grant for 
emergency supplies such as shelf-stable food, water, hygiene items and tools to help survivors recover belongings. 
As first responders continue to provide initial aid in the area, please join UMCOR in prayer for those affected. 
 
If you would like to give to this emergency, please write a check to Shiloh UMC or place cash in an envelope and 
write “Hawaii” or “Maui” on the note line. We will receive this special offering on September 17. 
 
 

OTHER WAYS TO GIVE 

Online at https://umcmission.org/advance-project/901670. (You can designate your gift specifically for Hawaii.) 

By toll-free telephone call: 1-888-252-6174 

By check made out to Global Ministries/UMCOR with “Advance #901670-Hawaii” written on the memo line and 
mailed to Global Ministries/UMCOR, GPO, P.O. Box 9068, New York, NY, 10087-9068 

By check made out to Global Ministries/UMCOR with “Advance #901670-Hawaii” written on the memo line and 
given to any United Methodist church. 

If you have any questions about donating, please email donationhelp@umcmission.org 

 

https://umcmission.org/advance-project/901670
mailto:donationhelp@umcmission.org


  
TREE PLANTED IN HONOR OF SUE ROSE 
 
This beautiful tree was planted by Mike Rose and 
Family in memory of Sue Rose. Sue is greatly missed 
here at Shiloh. She was the head of the care team and 
also involved with special worship events such as 
Stations of The Cross. The tree is located in the front 
lawn area and is such a great way to keep her 
memory alive here at Shiloh. 

OFFICE UPDATE 
 
You may have noticed some changes in the 
office. We have done a renovation! There are 
still some final touches to be completed, but 
here you can see the difference in before and 
after! 
 
Thank you to the trustees for funding this 
project and to Katie’s family for all their help 
with packing, moving, painting, and 
decorating. 
 
We also have new carpet throughout all the 
offices! It looks great! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Amelia 

Betty English 

Theresa Blesser 

Tim Cain 

Sharon Cates 

Colleges 

Diane 

Bev Hansen 

Wife & Family of Stuart Heesh 

Heidi 

Elayne Hunt 
Regina & Kevin Hunt 
Jaime 
Dick Jessel 

Justyn 

Kim  

Jack Lefker 

Linda 

Lisa 

Lorraine 

Richard Loew 

Steve Radcliffe 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ginny Konerman 
Barb Lienhart 
Ruth Mathias 
Esther Reher 
Mary Anita Schaefer 
Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 

like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

For surely, I know the 

plans I have for you, says 

the Lord, plans for your 

welfare and not for harm, 

to give you a future with 

hope. Then when you call 

upon me and come and pray 

to me, I will hear you. 

 

Jeremiah 29: 11-12 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  



  



  



  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

  September

September is here already. What  t hat  looks like in Student  Minist ry can vary,

but  for us it  is a t ime that  everything really hit s it s st ride. The kids get  in t heir

rout ines and of ten t imes become more regular at t endees of  everything. This

year we have already added a second Sunday School hour and we have seen

quit e a few new students join us. We are looking forward to having even more

things going on so stay t uned. 

Last  month I t old you that  I would have ref lect ions on our mission t r ip in t his

newslet ter so here we go. Our 17 youth all went  and had a great  t ime interact ing

with t he people in Wheelwright , KY. I’l l share more about  what  each dif ferent

team did below.

Medical Forms

Has your youth submit t ed a Medical release/ t ransportat ion/photo release

form? ALL YOUTH (grades 6-12) are REQUIRED to complete this form to

part icipate in Sunday Night  Youth Group act ivit ies. Ext ra forms are on The Rack

outside the youth rooms.

COMMUNITY TEAM
Our community team was responsible for a few

different projects over the week we were with Big

Creek. Initially most of our students went and

helped at the local elementary school, getting

them ready for the school year. Decorating and

organizing. The rest of the week they served by

providing food to those in need through the

Summer Feeding program.

MISSION TRIP TEAMS

N O TES FRO M  N ATHAN



  



 

 

  



  



  



 
 
  



 

   

MISSION MOMENTS 

Women Are Gold 

 
Women Are Gold continues to have a positive influence on the young women and girls we work with as well as the 
communities we serve. 
 
This month we hosted a group from a key national partner at our community center. Our staff introduced our 
organization, our mission and vision, as well as talked to them about the programs we offer. This partner requested 
to review some of our programs to see if they would be a good fit to share nationally with other organizations like 
ours. We were honored that they saw our programs and our organization in this capacity. 
 
Of course we had another party!! This time we celebrated 21 young women who completed our SHINE program. 
Our SHINE program is a confidence and empowerment program for young girls. After the completion of this 
program, many girls told us that this program really helped their see their worth; as it is customary in Cambodia 
not to encourage a child. 
 
Currently, our strongest, most successful, and most asked for program, from our clients’ families, the community, 
and our partner organizations, is our Financial Management program. This month, our staff traveled 50 miles east 
to the city of Memot, a border city to Vietnam, to train 30 church leaders on our Financial Management Program. 
The intent of this training was not only to train the church leaders on how to use the Financial Management 
Program, but also to take the information they learned from this training and share it with their church members 
and their villages in hopes to make a stronger and more financially secure Cambodia. 
 
Prevention programs, taught at a young age, are a step closer to ending human trafficking in our lifetime. Our staff 
continues to diligently work on teaching the A21, May & Bay, online anti-trafficking training program to schools in 
the community. This month they shared this program with 39 students, in Grade 6, at Kouch Mengly Tull Beng 
Primary School, in Kampong Cham. The students are extremely engaged in the training and participated 
enthusiastically in the question-and-answer session that follows. 
 
As you might already know, Rick and I are back in the USA for a short period of time, for a few reasons. Political 
tensions grew high in Cambodia after a recent election and change in power, Rick’s Cambodian Visa expired, and 
we need to begin fundraising for the future of Women Are Gold. We are looking so forward to seeing you. We have 
truly missed our Shiloh family. 



  



  



 

 

  

United Women in Faith 



UPCOMING EVENTS 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
1 

SATURDAY 
2 

3 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
 
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 
6:00PM - YOUTH 

4 – OFFICE 
CLOSED 
10:00AM - 
PICKLEBALL 
 
6:30PM – 
NA 

5 
8:00AM – LIFELINE 
SCREENINGS – GYM 
 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
 
6:00PM - SCOUTS 

6 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
 
7:00PM – CHANCEL 
CHOIR REHEARSAL 

7 
5:30PM – UWF 
FALL KICK OFF 
 
7:00PM – AA 
 
7:00PM – 
NOMINATIONS - 
ASBURY 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
 
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 
2:00PM – NEW 
MEMBERS CLASS 
 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

11 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
 
6:30PM – 
NA 
 

12 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
 
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
 
6:00PM - SPPRC 
 
 

13 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
 
7:00PM – CHANCEL 
CHOIR REHEARSAL 

14 
6:00PM -
FINANCE - 
ASBURY 
 
7:00PM - AA 

15 
10:00AM – 
METZCOR - 
GYM 

16 
12:00PM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY – 
PEASE - 
GYM 

17 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
 
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 
12:00PM – 
PRIVATE PARTY – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
 
2:00PM – NEW 
MEMBERS CLASS 
 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

18 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
 
6:00PM – 
JOY CIRCLE 
– CABANA 
 
6:30PM – 
NA 

19 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
 
4:00PM – TAAA – 
ABSURY 
 
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
 
6:00PM – TRUSTEES 
 
7:30PM – LEADERSHIP 
BOARD 

20 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
 
12:30PM - FORTNIGHTLY 
 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
 
7:00PM – CHANCEL 
CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 
 

21 
7:00PM – AA  
 
7:00PM – 
NOMINATIONS - 
ASBURY 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
 
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 
6:00PM - 
BOUNDARIES 

25 
5:00PM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
 
6:30PM – 
NA 

26 
11:00AM – UPPER 
ROOM  
 
6:00PM – SCOUTS 
 
6:30PM – BIBLE BLAST 
OFF 

27 
10:00AM – GRIEFSHARE 
 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
 
7:00PM – CHANCEL 
CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 

28 
7:00PM – AA 

29 
5:00PM – 
COMMUNITY 
DINNER 
 

30 
1:00PM – 
CAR SHOW 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - SEPTEMBER 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Dr. John C. Whitaker: Pastor 

jwhitaker@shilohumc.com 

937-416-7262 Cell 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Nathan Cheney: Director of Student Ministries 

ncheney@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
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